## TUSCANIA

# Tuscania casualty Warren, Robert F 1892 WI – 5 February 1918 Tuscania



Robert F. Warren (casualty) – Find A Grave 56503996

#### ROBERT FRAZER WARREN-(10)

Private, 6th Batn., 20th Engrs.; born at Antigo, Wis., March 22, 1894; son of Mr. and Mrs. H. F. Warren, Seattle, Wash.; entered service from Seattle, Nov. 20, 1917; drowned when Tuscania was torpedoed, Feb. 5, 1918; buried at Kilnaghton, Scotland, Isle of Islay.



Find A Grave 56503996

Life:

## MISSING MAN BROTHER OF ANACORTES WOMAN

(Special to The Herald.)
ANACORTES, Feb. 12.—Private Robert F. Warren, who is named among the missing of the Tuscania, is a brother of Mrs. James Cavanaugh, of this city, and was formerly a bookkeeper of the

Anacortes Lumber & Box company here. Roy Benton, who was named among the Tuscania victims, has telegraphed that he is safe.

"Bellingham (WA) Herald" Tuesday 12 Feb 1918 p 7

The following is the first complete list of Americans now buried on the Scottish coast. Each body whether identified or not was given a number. Thus at a point where 78 victims were buried side by side in a long trench the numbers run from 1 to 78 in the following order:

#### W. Matthews in List.

T. W. Herman, L. B. Reeder, Wm. C. Keown, L. Roberts, Orville Casper, E. H. Duffy, Paul John C. Wood, W. R. Johnson, H. E. Page, C. B. West, T. Tuttle, Walter Brown, Clarence W. Short, H. Stewart, fireman, member of crew; Raymond Butler, State of Wisconsin; Jas. Logan, member of crew; G. V. Zimmerman, K. Edwards, Butte, Mont.; Geo. H. Reinshardt, Walter Crelline, Mm. E. Bennett, G. E. Swanson, unidentified private, Wm. P. Moran, J. J. Jenkins, Charles McMillan, crew; Raymond T. Hurst, T. E. Lawton, T. E. Davison, W. Hardey, C. H. Beaner, B. L. Weeks, Henry F. Spidel, Davil G. Renton, Julius D. Wagner, Wm. J. Tragesser, Alflo Licari, Percy A. Stevens, W. W. Wright, Marous B.

Cook, G. N. Bjork, John C. Johnson, T. T. St. Clair, Arthur W. Collins, G. Lankenan, J. W. Cheshire, Gerald K. Grover, Frank Burns, Milton Tully, Edwin R. Berkey, unidentified soldier, Philip E. Lelgand, Curtiss Willard Wilson, unidentified member of crew, Frederick Allen, W. Raines, Homer L. Anderson, Fred M. Linton, J. B. Guerney, J. L. Pearce, Elmer R. L. Cowan, Wm. T. McMurray, Samuel A. Pentecost, Russell F. Bennett, Robert F. Warren, L. W. Ozment, Wm. I. Gregs, I. Sims, J. P. Hawley, W. Matthews, unidentified soldier, Samuel P. Riggis, Norman C. Crucker, P. A. A. Grien, J. J. Byrge, Fred W. Rudolph, Milwaukee, Wis.; unidentified private, Her-

(Continued on Page Eight.)

"Bellingham (WA) Herald" Wednesday 13 Feb 1918 p 1

#### Five Soldiers From This State Dead

(Special to The Times.)
WASHINGTON, D. C., Feb. 14.
—Press dispatches today from
Scotland, checked with information at the war department, reveals that five soldiers from
Washington, members of the Sixth
battalion, 20th engineers, victims
of the Tuscania, were among those
whose bodies washed ashore on
the coast of Scotland, and were
buried there.

They were: David G. Renton, of North Bend; John W. Cheshier, of Lucas; Robert F. Warren, whose mother lives at 1527 Terry avenue, Seattle; William Matthews, of R. F. D., No. 2, Bellingham, and Wesley W. Hyatt of Lebam, Pacific county.

The first four were buried in a single grave containing 78 soldiers. This leaves seven state of Washington soldiers of the same battalion still unaccounted for. They, their next of kin and addresses are:

Charles L. Hall; George Nugent, uncle, R. F. D. No. 3, Vancouver.

Benjamin G. Olmstead; E. M. Olmstead, father, Tenino.

Anton B. Olson, Odd Fellows' lodge, Milan.

Arthur M. Root; Mrs. W. E. Root, mother, 1608 North 48th st., Seattle.

Irene Smith; Mrs. Mabel E. Smith, wife, E130 Indiana ave., Spokane.

Eugene Snyder; Joe Snyder, father, care reclamation service, Rimrock.

George O. Stierlan; G. A. Stierlan, father, Ferndale.

"Tacoma (WA) Times" Thursday 14 Feb 1918 p 3

(Special to The Herald)
ANACORTES, Feb. 16.—Captain
William H. Kasch has received his appointment from the United States shipping board and is ordered to report
February 15. He was appointed third
mate on a large steel steamship, built
by a Seattle firm recently, which sails
soon for the East coast to load big
guns for shipment to France. Mr.
Kasch is a graduate of the United
States government school at Bellingham.

Mrs. E. J. Carroll, of Manchester, Montana, is visiting Mrs. D. J. Davis. D. J. Davis went to Bellingham last Thursday to have his eyes treated. J. A. Sloan, of Seattle, is a visitor here today.

The local Elks have a gold star in their service flag. Robert F. Warren, who was a victim of the Tuscania disaster, was a member of the lodge here. The flag on the Elks' home is at half mast in his honor.

"Bellingham (WA) Herald" Saturday 16 Feb 1918 p 8

#### ROBERT WARREN LISTED AS SAFE Private Robert F. Warren of Seattle, first included among the list of victims of the Tuscania sinking, is reported safe. The Schwager-Nettleton company. where he worked as bookkeeper, last night received a message saying that Warren has been officially reported saved from the Tuscania, but details were lacking. In early reports, Warren was included in the unaccounted for and was finally listed as a victim, with five other Western Washington men. His mother, Mrs. Julia Warren, and sister live at the Ravenna apartments, 1734 Terry,

Earlier reports said he was buried in Scotland – this erroneous report says Robert is alive – "Seattle (WA) Star" Thursday 21 Feb 1918 p 1

#### Echoes from the Firing Line The record of the part the boys of Whatcom, Skagit and San Juan countles played in the World War, which is being prepared by Louis Jacobiu, publisher of the Honor Roll, 404 Sunset building, contains a volume of facts of peculiar interest to Northwestern Washington. The Herald has been given permission to print from time to time some of the unusual features of this in France. The records of The Honor Roll Leo S. Bruett, Anacortes; died at contain the names of 136 boys from Camp Cos. E. Johnston, Florida, Whatcom, Skagit and San Juan Elmer H. Carlson, Mount Vernon; counties who gave their lives in the cause of liberty during the world war. The following list is the first ever compiled for three countles killed in action. John W. McCormick, Mount Vernon; died at naval hospital, Bremerton. Barney J. Twardale, Bow; killed in and is more nearly authentic than any previously published. It lists the names of eighty-one boys from Whatcom, forty-six from Skagit action. Robert F. Warren, Anacortes; lost on Tuscania. Lewis Vogel, Sedro-Woolley; killed and nine from San Juan. Whateom County. in action. Harold H. Anderson, Bellingham; Burton B. Arnold, Grassmere; killed cl in action. died in France. Glen T. Bagley, Big Lake; died at Julius Bornstein, Bellingham; died at Bremerton. Camp Meade, Md.

[list continues]

"Bellingham (WA) Herald" Thursday 2 Dec 1920 p 10

#### Father:

Hugh Warren, a veteran boatbuilder of Anacortes, passed away at the Anacortes hospital last Friday afternoon at 5 o'clock after a stroke of paralysis the day before.

Last week he finished building himself a new gas-boat and on Thursday he started for Everett with a load of salmon from the E. A. Phillips trap. While near LaConner he was stricker, with paralysis and was picked up by passing boats and rushed to Anacortes for medical treatment.

Hugh Frazer Warren was born in Canada 58 years ago and spent much of his life in Wisconsin where he followed the trade of boatbuilder. Twelve years ago he came to Anacortes with his family and operated a boat shop at the foot of Q avenue, building a number of vessels of the local fleet.

He is survived by his wife; Mrs. Julia Warren, a sister, Mrs. Laura Stitt of Orting and brother Will Warren of Texas besides the following family: Mrs. J. M. Cavanaugh of Anacortes, Robt, Warren of North Yakima, Roy Warren of Great Falls, Montana and Mrs. Bessie Wilgus of Seattle.

The funeral services were held Sunday afternoon at the Haugen chapel at 2 o'clock under the auspices of Anacortes Aerie No. 249 Fraternal Order of Eagles, of which he was a member. The services were conducted by Rev. V. C. Evers, pastor of the Methodist church, and interment was in Grand View ceme-

HUGH WARREN Passes Away

Father Hugh Fraser Warren – "Anacortes (WA) American" 21 Jun 1917 – Find A Grave 157948720

Mother:

N J Putrow in the Wisconsin, U.S., Marriage Records, 1820-2004

Name	N J Putrow
Marriage Date	7 Sep 1883
Marriage County	Door, Wisconsin, USA
Spouse	Julia Philipps

	10, 00E 1883
1. Date of registration	. Seft 28 1863
The state of the s	While
2. The color	600 - 6
3. Full name of husband	A J (Putrow
	Julia Philippo
4. Full name of wife previous to marriage	0 20
5. Occupation of said husband	Laborer
S. Occupation of the Incomment	Bayley Michyan
6. Residence of said husband	Two Rivers Frie
7. Birthplace of said husband	Stingeon Bay No
8. The place, town or township, and county where the marriage was contracted	Seft. 7 1 1883.
9. Time when the marriage was contracted	Sept / 1008.
	Civil
10. By what ceremony contracted	lacob Lahoo
	Jacob & whoo
11. Name of person pronouncing marriage	Stingeon Bay Otio
12. Residence of person last named	
	RI Phillips
13. Names of subscribing witnesses	R Phillips
	Sept- 7 1883
14. Date of certificate of marriage	Aslson Putrow
15. Name of the father of said husband.	Anne Lacomb
0	[1] [1] [1] [1] [1] [1] [1] [1] [1] [1]
16. Name of the mother of said husband	R W Phillips
17. Name of the father of said wife	B Phillips
	17.00
18. Name of the mother of stild wife	

Marriage of Julia Phillips to N.J. Putrow on 7 Sep 1883 in Sturgeon Bay, Door WI https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryuicontent/view/1769349:61484?tid=&pid=&queryId=bd41665b77bd7e407c6e009d7d0e0a5
7&\_phsrc=hFB65996&\_phstart=successSource

	rriages.
	No. 1/02381
	Hugh & Warren
3. Fill name of basicant	Samuel Harren
* Kame of the father of husband	Linio murphy
A same of the mother of husband before marriage.	
Occupation of husband.	Labore !
1. Residence of husband	Strasburg
6. Birthplace of husband	Canado
2. Full name of wife previous to marriage	Julia Outron
Name of the father of wife	KW Phillip
	Roxy drinis
10. Dirthplace of wife.	Clinton Comey Jose
	July 4 189
11. Time when the marriage was contracted	Butigo His
contracted.	White !
14. By what ceremony contracted	Justing the Race
Kames of subscribing witnesses	It Hanan
	Ellen Hanan
	a.D. Rice
94. Name of person pronouncing marriage	antigo This
17. Residence of person last named	Bels 4 1891
18. Date of certificate or affidavit of marriage	28 1891
18. Date of registration.	

Marriage of Julia Phillips Putrow to Hugh Fraser Warren on 4 Jul 1891 in Antigo WI - https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/91928473:61484

HEG. DEST. NO. A	21.	1.1.56	THE RESIDENCE OF A PARTY OF A PAR		TE OF DEATH		EGISTRA	H'S NO.	311		
a. COUNTY	rik.	Kitsa			2. USUAL RESIDE	ENCE IWN	b. COU	NTY	annua.	ht yestdene ade	e befri
b. CITY (If we take OR TOWN B	remerto	ts, write fill		place)	C. CITY III auti	74	in Denita, wed	IN HURAL	Citaa	р	- V
The second secon	F (If not in )	ouplist or ir	ntitition, give sheet o		d. STREET OF	turat, give b	400400000				-
3. NAME OF 4. IFINE DECEASED			Rest Home		6. (Limit)	-	528 No		all residences	(Day) (	(Year)
5. SEX 6. COL	JULIA OR OR RACI	G 7. MARIS	ANNA DED, NEVER MARRIE	D. [ a.	DATE OF BIRTH	I 9. AGI	green off 3			9, 19	Acres de la constante de la co
Female . W	nite	there		H	ay 2, 1866	1 "9	Quary?	Morpha 4	17	Heurs.	
tooth done during life, even it retired;	ment of work	lousew	Lfe INDU	STRY	11. BIRTHPLACE	New Y		*3	CO	U.S.A	
R.		lips			14. MOTHER'S MAI	DEN NA					
YEL OO. OF PERSONNELL (III )	IR IN U. S. All	MED PORCE dates of univ	16: NOCIAL SEC	MD.	17. INFORMANT		e Wilg		.1:	10	-
"This does not mean be reade of dying work to beart failure, arithmis, to it means the dis- me, sujury, or com- lization which cauend	ANTEC Morbid o rise to th ing the c	TLY LEAD EDENT CA conditions, it is above case industring a	NOTION ING TO DEATH* ( AUSES ony, giring Due to ( to (a) stat. Inner fast. Due to (	a) (	bilesis succession		olic			ET AND I	HEATH
leath.	Chadrie	es coeiribut to the elorus	CANT CONDITION ing to the death but a e or condition causing	deuth.				L			
DATE OF OPERA- THON	and a	OR FINDIN	GS OF OPERATE	DIN.	74				20.	AUTOP:	
SUICIDE SUICIDE HOMICIDE	21 2	Db. PLACE- terre, farm, fa	OF INSUMY (e.g., in a clary, street, office hids	about t, etc.)	23e. (CITY, TOWN, O	OR TOWN	Shuke 2	(COUN	TY)	(STAT	(K)
Od. TIME (Mosth) OF INJURY	(Day) (Veur	) (Hear) m.	Ste. INJUST OCCU	Pilery	21f. HOW DID INJU	Cocci	JR?				
2. I hereby certify decoased allipson in highly tupl	//	15 1956	wand that about	ACCI	rred of 7 am, fr	Sees on the contract	19, auses an	11000	date :	last sus stated a DATE SO P 1 9 W	bove
ALE REET BY LOCAL	9/21/	Action Control of the	Woodlaw		MY OR CREMATORY EMORIAL Cemet	ery ·	Bremen	rton,	recunity	sap, l	(Sue)

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/7491014:6716

### Mrs Julia Anne Cline

in the U.S., World War I Mothers' Pilgrimage, 1929

Name	Mrs Julia Anne Cline
Gender	Female
Relationship to Soldier	Mother
Residence Year	1929
Address	2212 Burwell
Residence Place	Bremerton, Kitsap, Washington, USA
Desires Pilgrimage 1930	Yes
Soldier	Robert F Warren

Cline, Mrs. Julia Anna Hyde, Mrs. Annie B. Johnson, Mrs. J. P. Leach, Mrs. Helen Hallowell Willimott, Mrs. Elizabath S.	2212 Burwell, Bremerton Port Blakely Box 44, Silverdele 1014 5th St. Bremerton Suquamieh	Mother Mother Mother Mother Mother	KITSAP Warren, Rob Hyde, Colin Johnson, He Leach, Gayl Willimott,	C. nry R. ord P.	Pvt Pvt Pvt Cp1 Pvt
Co. D. 20th E. Co. B. Co. C. 101st Co. M. 125th Co. M. 28th I	Frens. Corps Su Inf. Me Oi	cokwood resnes use-Argonne se-Aisne use-Argonne		Yes Yes No	•

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/10308:4224

Sibling:

## Bessie Wilgus

Bessie E. Wilgus, 95, of Vancouver, Clark County, formerly of Bremerton, died yesterday at Meadowglade Manor in Battle Ground.

She was born June 18, 1894, in Antigo, Wis., and moved to the Bremerton area in 1900. She was a homemaker all her life.

Her husband, Irwin W. Wilgus, died in 1977.

She is survived by four sons, Thomas of Vancouver, Robert of San Diego, Calif., William of Farwell, Mich., and John of Paradise, Calif.; 12 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Services will be Monday at 1 p.m. at Miller-Woodlawn Funeral Home, Bremerton, with interment at Miller-Woodlawn Memorial Park. Friends are invited to meet with family at the funeral chapel following the services.

Memorials may be made to Hospice Southwest, PO Box 1600, Vancouver, WA, 98668. Memorial Gardens Funeral Chapel of Vancouver is in charge of arrangements.

Obituary of sister Bessie Warren Wilgus – "Kitsap Sun" (Bremerton WA) Friday 14 Jul 1989 p 20

#### Golden Event Set Sunday To Honor Irwin Wilgus' Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Wilgus will be feted Sunday from 2 to 4:30 p.m. at Norway Hall. The party for the two, who have been married 50 years, is hosted by their four sons and their wives. All friends of Mr. and Mrs. Wilgus are invited. On June 24, 1916 Irwin (Bill) Wilgus and Bessie Warren were united in marriage by Rev. Kindred in Seattle. They met in Anacortes in 1912 and made their first home in Seattle. The couple moved to Bremerton in 1921. Mrs. Wilgus was born in Antigo, Wis. and lived there six years. Her hobbies include sewing and gardening and she is a member of the Daughters of Union Veterans of the Civil War and several card clubs. A member of the BPOE No. 1181 and the Machinists Union, Mr. Wilgus is a retired employe of PSNS. He was born in Ellensburg and has lived in Bremerton 45 years. His pastimes include wood working, bowling, fishing and gardening. MR. AND MRS. IRWIN WILGUS Sons of Mr. and Mrs. Wilgus are Robert of Hayward, Calif., On Golden Date .... John of Thousand Oaks, Calif.,

50<sup>th</sup> wedding anniversary of Bessie Warren & Irwin Wilgus – "Kitsap Sun" Thursday 23 Jun 1966 p 4

William of Stow, Ohio, and Thomas of Seattle, The Wilguses have 11 grandchildren.

## Wilguses Honored On 60th Anniversary Date



Mr. and Mrs. Irwin (Bill) Wilgus

Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Wilgus, 1717 Sheridan Road, were honored at a family reunion to commemorate their 60th wedding anniversary June 27 at the home of their son and wife, the Thomas Wilguses in Vancouver.

The former Bessie Warren and Bill Wilgus were married June 24, 1916, in Seattle. She is a native of Anacortes and he was born in Mt. Vernon. Their first home was made in Seattle.

Besides Thomas, children of the couple are Robert Wilgus, San Diego, Calif.; William Wilgus, Lansing, Mich.; John Wilgus, Los Angeles, Calif. They have 12 grandchildren and three great-grandchildren.

The couple came to Bremerton from Seattle in 1921 where they have resided since. Wilgus worked at Puget Sound Naval Shipyard 35 years until his retirement in 1955.

Bessie was not a native of WA but of WI – 60<sup>th</sup> wedding anniversary – "Kitsap Sun" (Bremerton WA) Tuesday 13 Jul 1976 p 5

#### Irwin Wilgus

Irwin W. Wilgus, 84, of 1717
Sheridan Road, died Friday at
Bremerton Convalescent
Center.

Born Sept. 6, 1892 in Ellensburg, he married Bessie Warren June 24, 1916, in Seattle. He served with the U.S. Army on the Mexican border and moved to Bremerton in 1921 where he was employed at Puget Sound Naval Shipyard as a machinist.

He retired in 1955 after 34 years. He was a lifetime member of the International Association of Machinists and a member of National Association of Retired Federal Employees.

Surviving are his wife of the family home; four sons, Thomas R. of Vancouver, John M. of Los Angeles, Robert W. of San Diego and William H. of Lansing, Mich.; 12 grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren.

Services will be Tuesday at 11 a.m. at Miller-Woodlawn Funeral Home with interment at Miller-Woodlawn Memorial Park. Visitation will be from 7 to 8 tonight.

Memorials may be made to the American Cancer Society, in care of Esther Muller, P.O. Box 4258, Wycoff Station, Bremerton.

Obituary of Irwin Wilgus – "Kitsap Sun" (Bremerton WA) Monday 5 Sep 1977 p 7

Half-siblings:

	PLACE OF MARRIAGE	ASHINGTON STATE BOARD OF HEALTH
	County of ling	BUREAU OF VITAL STATISTICS
	Tourn of	CERTIFICATE OF MARRIAGE
	and Scalle	License No 2674
T		STATISTICAL PARTICULARS BRIDE
Record	Full Name Roy M. Putrow	Full Name Josephine Reignaus
	Residence Seattle	Residence Scattle
nen	Age at last Birthday	Age at last Birthday  2 6 years
na	Color or White	Color or while.
Permanent	Single. Widowed surgle or Divorced	Single, Wildowed single or Divorced
ø	Number of Marriage	Number of Marriage
s is a F	Birthplace Wisc. (State or Country)	Birthplace Merce.
-This	Occupation Cook	Occupation walkins
1	Name of Nelson P-	Name of G. W. H.
h Unfading Ink-	Birthplace of Futher (State of Pather)	of Father - Norway (State or Country)
Unfading	Name of Julia Phillips	Maiden annie Demaldson
nfa	Birthplate Mew Jork	a Mother Norway (Successional)
Þ	Maiden Name of the Brids, if she was previously Married	
With		tify that the information given therein is correct, to the best of our knowledge a
	belight of the	Josephine Ruguanion
Write Plainly	May 10 Julyow Go	PPON PERFORMING CEREMONY
igi	I HEREBY CERTIFY, That, ROY M.	Putrow
4	Josephine Reige	were foined in Marriage by
ŧ	in accordance with the laws of the State of Washington, at	Seattle
3	this 26" py day of M	arch . 19/d
	Signature of Witnesses to the Marriage	n. Signature of person per forming 7. I. Vantforn
	Residence Seattle	Official station clargy man
		10

1st marriage of half-brother Roy Nelson Putrow – to Josephine Reiquam - https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/1145878:2378

	REGISTRATION CARD—(Men born on or after April 28, 1877 and on or before February 16, 1	897)
10	SERIAL NUMBER 1. NAME (Print)	ORDER NUMBER
	U 233 LE POY NELSON PUTRO	
	2 PLACE OF RESIDENCE (Print) (Last)	7
	TUALITAN COUNTRY CLUB-TUALITAN WASH	OREGON
	[THE PLACE OF RESIDENCE GIVEN ON THE LINE ABOVE WILL DETERMINE L	(State) OCAL BOARD
15	3. MAILING ADDRESS	rical]
14.	2 SAME 1010-N.W17th. Toutland,	Ore.
90.11	4. TELEPHONE 5. AGE IN YEARS 6. PLACE OF B	
	5. AGE IN YEARS 6. PLACE OF B ANT	
<b>S</b>	110 ARD 2161 JULY 12 1886 Wisc	n or county)
	7. NAME AND ADDRESS OF PERSON WHO WILL ALWAYS KNOW YOUR ADDRESS. (State	or country)
	VELMA POTROW (WIFF) TUALITAN CANATO COL	B-TUALITAN
	8. EMPLOYER'S NAME AND ADDRESS TUALITAY COUNTRY CLUB	OREGON
	9. PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT OR BUSINESS	
	(Number and street or P. P.)  (Number and street or P. P.)  (Number and street or P. P.)	DRECON
	I AFFIRM THAT I HAVE VERIFIED ABOVE ANSWERS AND THAT THEY ARE TRUE.	(State)
	D. S. S. Form 1 (Revised 4-1-42) (over) 16-21630-2 L. Roy N. C. (Registrant's signature)	trow

200		REC	GISTR	AR'S RI	EPORT		DIEUR
19 11 11		DESCI	RIPTION	OF REC			
RAC	RACE HEIGHT (Approx.)			WEIGHT (Approx.)		COMPLEXION	
White	v	56		150		Sallow	
11210		EY:	ES	HA	IR	Light	
Negro		Blue		Blonde		Ruddy	
		Gray		Red		Dark	~
Oriental		Hazel		Brown	v	Freckled	
		Brown	V	Black -		Light brown	
Indian		Black		Gray	~	Dark brown	
				Bald	100	Black	
Filipino	1						
Mod			کر ۔		f	HEEK.	
Registrar fo		1	P B	umber)	Signature of A		EGON 12
		ocal B	oard	No. 1		95	
	The second secon			County	7	067	
	1300					001	
	D			LOCAEB		11	
	(The star	mp of the Land	be placed	having juri in the above	sdiction o	f the registrant	
100	1971		3		16-2	1630-1	

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/10440937:1002

Town of Amportantes	Bureau of Vital Statistics CERTIFICATE OF MARRIAGE
or City of CROON_ PERSO	DNAL AND STATISTICAL PARTICULARS BRIDE
Full Name D D'	W. Pull Name N. 10. 211
Besidence Of Jectron	las Besidence
donou	wall ra
Age at last Birthday	yours Borthday 34
Race , M	Calco or subset
or Directed . devorced	Withred at pove cd
Number of Marriage	Number of 2 mg/ -
Birthplace Win Contage or Country)	Hirthplace Vor (State or Country)
Occupation class 16ste	Occupation —
Same Hot Warre	1. Name I Frey.
of Father dock have	of Peter Jan Sunt or Country
Master Qui Phil	Mane V
of Mother Change	The Birthshare Court
Maiden Name of Bride, if she was previously	Sate or Country)
	s certificate, hereby certify that the information given therein is correct, to the be-
knowledge and billey-	ass grown Dorothy Mrills
	THICATE OF PERSON PERFORMING CEREMONY
I HEREDY CERTIFY, That	they or will more marriaged in Marria
in accordance with the large of the State of	Washington at Marries Sarco
14 day 12 De Carro	1920
Signature of Witnesses to the	Bignature of Second B Bagnes
Marriage \ LAD COACRE	the ceremony Justice of the Peace for Montes

213	CERT	TIFICATE OF	MARRIAGI	E	
		No3466			
STATE OF WA	SHINGTON.	7-0-0-1			
County of 52	CERTIFY, That	on the 14 day	Dean	and .	
		indred and	1 h	ontesare	the year
in the County of	1	Peacy by	and State afore authority of a L	said, T, the unders icense bearing dat	signed, a
Harbor County,	did on the 144	day of Dee		County Auditor o	f Grays
jojn in lawful w	-	7)	10	, A. D.	. 1920
	State of Wa		of Washington.	y Neve	unty of
Walu	E PRESENCE		Level 1	3 Begins	u.
VIS Coals	work				
Signed Rry	Julian C	Witnesses.		(Official Statement of the Peace for Montesa ays Harbor County	no
Signed Do	ntly The	Bride.	State of Was	hington	
OTE-This Certificate	must be returned to t	he Auditor of this County be recorded by the Cherk of	Township to the second		
Auditor will th	en cause the same to l	e recorded by the Clerk of	f the Superior Court,	se ceremony is perform	ed. The

2<sup>nd</sup> marriage of half-brother brother Roy M. Warren to Dorothy Neville (her 2<sup>nd</sup> marriage) - https://www.ancestry.com/imageviewer/collections/2378/images/80483996\_aa791220-1c31-4dd3-a7b3-5fc97a180ceb?pld=586844

PUTROW—In this city, June 18, 1954, LeRoy Putrow, beloved husband of Velma Putrow, loving stepfather of Mrs. Gladys Carrick of this city; son of Mrs. Julia Cline, brother of Mrs. Bessie Wilgus of Washington; uncle of Captain William Wilgus of U. S. Air Force; a native of Wisconsin, aged 67 years. A member of Hotel & Restaurant Employes Union. Friends are invited to attend the funeral Monday afternoon at 1:30 o'clock from the George L. Klumpp Chapel of Flowers, 808 O Street, where services will be conducted by the Veterans Affiliated Council. Interment V.A.C. Plot, City Cemetery.

Obituary of Roy Nelson Putrow – "Sacramento (CA) Bee" Saturday 19 Jun 1954 p 26

(Surname)	Putrow, Roy N. 1 072 932 "hite (Chr. stian name) (Army serial number) (Race: White o. co	lored)
Residence:	612 1st ave N Great Falls MONTAN.	
(Stre	eet and house number) (Town or city) (County) (State)	SYMMETRY.
*Enlisted in	Mr. Ft Wright Wash _ Lec 9/	17 -
†Born in	Antigo Wis - 31 5/1	
Organizations:	623 Aero Sq to July 5/18; 310 Aero Sq to Disc	b -
Grades:	Corp Feb 22/18; Sgt Mch 11/18	
Engagements:		-
Wounds or other in	njuries received in action: None.	
‡Served overseas:	July 31/18 to Dec 2/18	
§ Hon. disch.	Dic 20/18 on demobilization	_
Was reported	O per cent disabled on date of discharge, in view of occup	pation.
Remarks:	₩	-

MT WWI military record - https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryuicontent/view/31769:62068

PUTROW, Velma W. - Age 67, July 1966 at Vancouver, Wash. Born Oct. 11. 1898 in Texas. Lived at 5515 Chateau Ave., Vancouver, for the past 10 months, formerly a resident of Sacramento, Calif. She was a nurses aide, U.S. Air Force. Daughter, Mrs. Wallace (Gladys) Proux, Vancouver, Wash, Grandson, Steven Laremore, Vancouver, Wash. Sister, Mrs. Lora Hulett, Napa, Calif. Funeral services 11 a.m., Thursday, July 7, 1966 at the Vancouver Funeral Chapel. The erend M. M. Mockler will Vault interment will be in the Evergreen Memorial Gardens. The Vancouver Funeral Chapel in charge of arrangements.

Obituary of Velma Putrow – "The Columbian" (Vancouver WA) Wednesday 6 Jul 1966 p 23

## Mills Man's Death Is Called Suicide

Sacramento County sheriff's deputies today classified as a suicide the death of LeRoy M. Putrow, 68, of Route 2, Box 2896A, who was found shot to death in his home yesterday.

Putrow's wife, Velma, told the authorities she found her husband's body in a bedroom when she returned to their home near Mills from visiting neighbors.

The deputies stated Putrow shot himself in the head with a .22 caliber rifle.

"Sacramento (CA) Bee" Saturday 19 Jun 1954 p 17

Harvey E. Barstow, Westford. Velma Wagnon, Yakima, Wash.

Marriage license – Velma Wagnon & 1<sup>st</sup> husband, Harvey Elvin Barstow – "Fox Lake (WI) Representative" Thursday 1 Jul 1926 p 4

#### Warren Eva Putrow

in the Washington, U.S., Marriage Records, 1854-2013

Name	Warren Eva Putrow
Marriage Age	19
Birth Date	abt 1889
Birth Place	Wisconsin, USA
Marriage Date	19 Feb 1908
Marriage Place	Anacortes, Skagit, Washington, USA
Father	Nelson Putrow
Mother	Julia Putrow
Spouse	James Mason Cavanaugh

1652 Feb 15	lavanaugh	James Mason 20	" - "	anacortes
New York Wisconsin	Filer	James H. lawar Nelson Putr	ron mary a raugh adelaide to ow Julia Phil	rciais jan 21 1900 Butterfield Vipo Feb 19 1908
anacortes	m.f. w.	-	Broderich	anacortes

Marriage of half-sister Eva Putrow Warren to James Mason Cavanaugh on 19 Feb 1908 in WA - https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/904666126:2378

# POPULAR ANACORTES COUPLE IS WEDDED

Miss Eva Putrow-Warren United to Mr. Jas. Cavanaugh at High Noon Today.



(Epecial to The Herald.) Anacortes, Wash., Feb. 19. - At high nean today at the home of the groom in this city the Rev. Father Wood officiated at a ceremony which united Miss Eva Putrow-Warren to Mr. James Cavanaugh. Both young people are well known in Bellingham. Scattle and this, their home city, The groom has grown up here, having attended school for a number of years, since which time he joined his father and brother in the shingle manufacturing business. He is a popular lodge man and prominent in the local fire department, of which he has been a member for a number of years. In Miss Warren, the popular verdict is that "Jimmy" has captured the prettiest girl in the state and certainly if the young lady's popularity is to be taken as a criterion, this is easily true. The wedding ceremony, which took place at the home of Mr. and Mrs. J. H. Cava-naugh, sr., on Fifth street, was fellowed by a wedding dinner. MISS Hattle Cavanaugh assisted the bride through the ordeal, while Mr. John Broderick supported the groom. The ceremony was performed un-

der a magnificent wedding bell formed of ivy, holly and beautiful white Miss Warren looked charming in a dress of whate taffeta silk covered with hand-made lace, while bridesmaid, Miss Cavanaugh, wore a complete suit of white. She was given away by her brother, Mr. Robert Warren. Mrs. W. A. Lowman rendered Loghengrin's beautiful wedding march as the happy couple were escorted to their pl beneath the wedding bell, where they were met by the Rev. Father Wood, who performed the ceremony according to the Roman Catholic church.

Mr. and Mrs. Warren left for a trip to the different Coast cities. After returning they will be at home to their friends in a new residence on Twentieth street on the south side.

The happy couple were the recipients of many handsome and beautiful presents from friends in this city, Tacoma, Seattle, Port Townsend and Beilingham.

Among the guests were Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Lowman, Mr. and Mrs. O. W. Baer, Mr. and Mrs. Charles Cavanaugh, Mr. and Mrs. V. Funk, Mr. and

Mrs. J. A. Mitchell, Mr. and Mrs. William McNutt. Mr. and Mrs. C. F. Warren, Mrs. Flynn, Mrs. Maurice Fite, of Everson; Miss Sadie Cavanaugh, of Tacoma; Miss Bessie Warren, Miss Hattie Cavanaugh and Miss Flynn and the Messrs. Roy Warren, Charles Wilkes, of Tacoma; Robert Stubb, Robert Warren and Mr. Waily Funk.

P. UII.K.

A large crowd of admiring friends were at the depot when the train pulled out, smid a shower of old shoes and rice.

Marriage of Eva Putrow-Warren, "the prettiest girl in the state," to James Mason Cavanaugh – her half-brother Roy Warren gave the bride away – guests in attendance included her half-sister Bessie Warren & brother Roy [Putrow] Warren - "Bellingham (WA) Herald"

Wednesday 19 Feb 1908 p 2

CERTIFICATI		
1. PLACE OF DEATH; (a) County (b) City or town (if outside city or town limits, write RURAL) (c) Name of hospital or institution:  Smericks Nursing Home (if not in beautial or institution write street number or localise) (d) Length of stay; In hospital or institution In this community (years, wouths or days)  Specify whether	2. USUAL RESIDENCE OF DECEASED:  (a) State_Washington(b) County_Grays  (c) City or townPacific_Beach	
3. (a) FULL NAME Eva Grace Cay	ranaugh 3. (c) Social Security Non	e
3. (b) Was decedent ever guerners of the Army, Navy or Marine Corps of the brided States. No. Name of organization is which such tervice was tendered. Period of service  4. Sex.   S. Culor or race   S(a) Single, widowed, married, divorced Married.    6. (b) Name of husband or wife   S(c) Age of husband or wife if James M. Cavanaugh alive   S9 years  7. Birth date of deceased   April   9, 1888.    8. AGE; Years   Months   Days   If less than one day   3   58   8   28   br. min.  9. Birthplace   Antigo, Wisconsin (City, town or county) (State or foreign country)  10. Usual occupation   Housewife    11. Industry or business   12. Name   Fraser Warren    13. Birthplace   No record (City, town, or county) (State or foreign country)  15. Birthplace   No record (City, town, or country) (State or foreign country)    16. (a) Informant's own signature   Moreure of the foreign country)    16. (a) Informant's own signature   Moreure of the country o	MEDICAL CERTIFICATION  20. Date of death: Month January day year 1947 hour 5.20 A. Mminute.  21. I hereby certify that I attended the deceased from 12.2.27 - 45, 19, to 1/7/47.  that I last saw her alive on 1/7/47.  and that death occurred on the date and hour stated above. Impediate cause of death.  2. Payour hours.  Due to 12. Due to 13. Due to 14. Due to 15. Due to 15. Due to 17.	, 19 , 19 Duration
(b) Address Pacific Seach, Washington  (7. (a) (b) Date thereof (c) (b) (c) (c) Place: burial or cremation (c) Place: burial or cremation (c) Place: burial or cremation (c) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d	22. If death was due to external causes, fill in the folio  (a) Accident, suicide, or homicide (specify)  (b) Date of occurrence  (c) Where did injury occur?  (d) Did Injury occur in or about home, on farm, in indust public place?  While at work?  (e) Alsolydd injury y  23. Signature  Address  Aberdeen Wash.  Date signer	(State) rial place, in

WA death record of Eva Grace Putrow-Warren Cavanaugh – father listed as Fraser Warren - https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/7329414:6716

## Mrs. Eva Cavanaugh, Former Resident, Dies

News has been received in Bellingham of the death Tuesday of Mrs. Eva Cavanaugh, a former local resident. The family lived here until a few years ago when they moved to Pacific Beach.

Mrs. Cavanaugh was the wife of J. M. Cavanaugh, who survives, together with two sons, Dell and Loren, both of Los Angeles, Calif.; her mother, Mrs. Julia Cline, and sister, Mrs. Bessie Walgus, both of Bremerton.

Funeral services will be held Thursday at 11 a.m. in the Immaculate Conception church in Seattle, with burial in Calvary cemetery.

Obituary of Eva Grace Putrow-Warren Cavanaugh – "Bellingham (WA) Herald" Wednesday 8 Jan 1947 p 2

## James Cavanaugh, Of Anacortes, Dies

ANACORTES, Dec. 18. — Former local resident, James M. Cavanaugh, 64, passed away at Pacific Beach, Wash., Wednesday evening, after a short illness. He moved to Bellingham in 1925, where he was associated with his father and brother in the shingle mill. He also operated a shingle mill in Anacortes for many years.

He is survived by two sons, Loren and Delbert, in California; his brother, Charles; four sisters, Mrs. George H. Everley, of Anacortes; Mrs. Ray Spillman, of Roy; Mrs. B. H. Jones, of Port Angeles, and Mrs. J. M. Martin, of Oakland, Calif. His wife preceded him in death. Funeral services were held Monday morning, from Sacred Heart church.

Obituary of James Mason Cavanaugh – "Bellingham (WA) Herald" Tuesday 18 Dec 1951 p 7

**Abbreviations:** 

b = born

d = died

F: = Find A Grave (www.findagrave.org)

NOK = next-of-kin

Name: Robert F. Warren

Name variations: middle name listed as Frazier, Frazer or Fav

<u> Military:</u>

On Tuscania: 20th Eng. 16th/Co. D - private

Serial number: US Army enlisted men were not assigned serial numbers until after the

sinking of the Tuscania showed their value, so Robert died without a number

Entered service from: Seattle, King WA

Sailed on "Tuscania" as: Robert F. Warren

Next-of-kin on "Tuscania": mother Julia A. Warren, 1527 Terry Ave., Seattle WA

First buried on the isle of Islay, Scotland: in Kilnaughton, grave 65, as Robert F. Warren, 20th

Engineers

World War I draft registration (1917): as Robert Fay Warren - b. 22 Mar 1892 Strausburgh

WI; res: Yakima WA

Veterans Administration Military Index: middle name listed as Fay

Enlisted: date not listed

Discharged:

Address: 1527 Ferry St., Seattle WA Rank/unit: private, Co. D, 20<sup>th</sup> Engineers

#### Birth & death:

Born: 22 Mar 1892 Antigo WI (WWI draft: Strasburgh, Langlade WI)

Died: 5 Feb 1918 Tuscania (from WA)

Find A Grave record: 56503996 - photo - presence on Tuscania indicated in text

Burial location: Brookwood, Woking Borough, Surrey, England

Cemetery: Brookwood American Military

Tombstone: veteran cross: Pvt 20 Engrs Washington

Father: Hugh Fraser/Frazer Warren, 1858 [also found as Aug 1861] Canada – 15 Jun 1917 Anacortes, Skagit WA. Son of Samuel Warren & Mary Elizabeth (Eliza) Murphy. His biography appears on his Find A Grave record. Veteran boatbuilder of Anacortes WA. Spent much of life in WI as a boatbuilder, then came to Anacortes WA 12 years before his death. Operated a boat shop. Buried in Grand View Cemetery, Anacortes, Skagit WA.

Find A Grave: 157948720

Mother: Julia Anna Phillips Putrow Warren Cline, 2 May 1866 Clinton Co. NY - 19 Sep 1956 Bremerton, Kitsap WA. Daugher of Rasselus W. Phillips & Roxene Loomis.

Married to Nelson J. Putrow on 7 Sep 1883 in Sturgeon Bay, Door WI. Nelson was the son of Nelson Putrow & Anne LaComb, both b. in Canada. His father's surname also appears as Poitras, Paitras & Pantrove & his father's first name as Narcisse & Narcipa. When Julia married Nelson, he was a resident of Bagley MI, born Two Rivers WI. His brother was Theodore Putrow (26 Oct 1869 WI – 11 Jul 1915 Menominee, Menominee MI, F: 91778558.. Julia & Nelson had 2 children: Leroy/Roy Nelson Putrow [who is also found as LeRoy/Roy Warren] & Eva Putrow [also found as Putrow-Warren]

She then married on 4 Jul 1891 in Antigo, Langlade WI to Hugh Fraser Warren. They had 2 children: Robert & Eva. Listed as Hugh's wife in the 1930 census.

Married Robert Henry Cline (24 Nov 1866 Daviess Co. MO – 13 Apr 1926 Port Orchard, Kitsap WA) on 6 May 1921 Kitsap Co. WA, both listed as residents Port Orchard WA. Robert was the son of William S. Cline & Minerva (Jane) Mayor.

Buried in Miller-Woodlawn Memorial Park, Bremerton, Kitsap WA.

Find A Grave: 191773936

Post-war:

Obituary:

#### Censuses:

1900 Rolling Township, Langlade WI

Hugh F. Warren, 39 Canada (English), Aug 1861, parents b. Canada (English), married 9 years, millwright

Julia, 34 NY, May 1866, parents b. NY, gave birth to 4 children, 4 are living

Roy, 14 WI, Jul 1886, at school

Eva, 11 WI, Apr 1889, at school

Robert, 8 WI, Mar 1892, at school

Bessie, 6 WI Jul 1894, at school

[Roy & Eva's birth surname was Putrow – they are actually Hugh's stepchildren]

#### 1910 Anacortes, Skagit WA

Hugh F. Warren 50 Canada, parents b. Canada (English), married 19 years, carpenter, ship Edith H., 43 NY, parents b. NY, gave birth to 4 children, 4 are living

Robert, 18 WI, stenographer, sawmill

Bessie, 15 WI

& Ole Ness, 36 Norway, marital status left blank, parents b. Norway, carpenter, shipyard